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ISSUE(S) 
 
Should the City Council award a construction contract in the total amount of 
$598,940.75 to the lowest responsible bidder, Team Ghilotti, Inc., of Petaluma, and 
establish a total contract amount of $688,781.86 (the original contract amount plus a 
15% contingency)? 
 
COUNCIL GOALS AND STRATEGIES 
Supports the Council’s goals to “Create a strong, sustainable economic base” and being 
“ Committed to making Santa Rosa a community where people feel safe to live, work 
and play”. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
1. As part of Asset Management, the Materials Engineering Team performs pavement 

management to organize and analyze data about the City’s street pavement 
network. The Street Saver Program then ranks a list of candidate streets for various 
treatments for the best use of funds available. Candidates are then screened for 
conflicts with other projects (water, sewer, storm drain, and private development). 
The screened list is then provided to decision/budget team for final project 
packaging. 

2.  The project is needed to maintain and improve the safety of City transportation 
facilities.    

 
3.  This motion will allow the construction of asphalt concrete overlay on Brush Creek 

Road and Badger Road. 
 
4.  All permit and environmental clearances have been completed. 
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ANALYSIS 
 
1.  The project was advertised on April 26, 2013, and bids were received on May 9, 

2013.  A total of 4 bids were received, ranging from $598,940.75 to $636,437.00.  
The low bid was 7.8% (below) the Engineer’s estimate. 

 
2. The low bidder, Team Ghilotti, Inc., possesses a valid contractor’s license of the 

required class, as verified by the Contractor’s State License Board.   
 
3. The contract agreement has been reviewed and approved by the City Attorney. 
 
4. Construction is anticipated to begin approximately August 1, 2013. The length of the 

contract is 20 working days. 
 
5. The Public Participation Plan has been approved by the Transportation and Public 

Works Marketing and Outreach Coordinator. 
 
6. Plans, specifications, plan holders’ lists and the bid detail can be found at: 

http://www.srcity.org/CIPbidresults  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended by the Transportation and Public Works Department that Council, by 
motion, award construction contract no. C01810, Brush Creek Rd And Badger Rd - 
2013 City Overlay in the total amount of $598,940.75 to the lowest responsible bidder, 
Team Ghilotti, Inc. of Petaluma. Funding for this project has been appropriated to 
Account No.17525.  The source of funds is Measure M and Utility Impact Fees. No City 
General Fund money is included in this project. 
 
Author: Greg Dwyer 
 
Attachments: Summary of Bids 
 Location Map  
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